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P.e. WithP.e. With
Coach KruseCoach Kruse

Does your child throw a ball correctly? This is one skill that I feel will follow them through
life and is invaluable to learn correctly as soon as possible. A majority of students have this
skill mastered as soon as 1st grade. While others, like most bad habits, become harder to break

the longer the skill is repeated incorrectly. In PE, we continually talk about the basics of
throwing. First and foremost, step with the correct foot. If you throw with your right hand, you
should be stepping with your left foot, or opposite foot. Secondly, have your shoulders pointed

to your target. With correct mechanics, a student will find they can throw a ball much
harder/farther and with more accuracy. A funny story that occurred recently-we had a family

that moved next door a few years ago and the mother was playing catch with her son in the
driveway. She also happened to be a former student of mine. One day I jokingly intervened and

yelled, “you are stepping with the wrong foot, who was your PE teacher?” After a short chuckle,
she corrected it and has since made a point of reminding me that playing catch with her son is

much easier now. 
 



Music WithMusic With
Miss.DMiss.D

Kindergarten 1st Grade 2nd Grade

3rd Grade 4th Grade 5th Grade

Kindergarten- Friday May 24th, @12:30pm
1st Grade - Thursday April 4th, @6:00pm 

2nd Grade- Thursday, December 7th @6:00pm
3rd Grade- Thursday December 7th, @7:00pm 

4th Grade- Thursday April 4th, 7:00pm 
5th Grade- Friday May 24th, @2:00pm

Concert Dates

Students are loving our 
 “Wrap yourself in paper”

game
 with out special

Kindergarten envelope!!! 
This game helps students

develop their singing
voice. 

Students are preparing for
their music concert on
April 4th- Bunnies, The

Musical! 

Students are preparing for
their music concert on

April 4th- In My 4th Grade
Era!

Students have enjoyed
our Valentine’s game “I
Sent A Valentine”! They
are working on 3/4 time

and keeping a steady
beat. 

Students have enjoyed
our Valentine’s game

“Love Somebody”!
They also rocked their

dynamics quiz and have
been working on

identifying the different
volumes in our songs. 

Students have been
thriving in our Jazz unit.

Not only are they
practicing their scat

singing, but they are also
learning how to play jazz
tunes on the xylophone. 



Art WithArt With
Mrs.MurphyMrs.Murphy

Painting Party! 
One of the auction items at
the Quiz Bowl is a Painting
Party for a student & 5 of

his/her friends!  At the party
we will paint on a canvas &
decorate cookies for a snack!  

The Quiz Bowl is March 2. 

Thank you to those of you
who have donated paper

towel tubes & toilet paper
tubes for an upcoming art
project.  I am still in need 
of more cardboard tubes, 

so please consider donating
them to the art room if you

have some in your recycling  
bin at home.  Thanks!

Contact Information:

cynthia.murphy@southeastpolk.org

school phone: (515) 265-1972

Lots of 
creating 

going 
on in the 
art room!



Library & Media withLibrary & Media with

Mrs. BartelsMrs. Bartels

Welcome to “Starbooks Cafe!”
 In January your child was provided 
 with a “Book Tasting” to help them 
 discover new types of books they 
 might not normally check out during 
 library.  I hope they were excited to 
 bring home their library book to you.
 Finding time during your week to 
 listen to your child read is a 
 precious moment.  Be sure to praise
 them for their efforts & ask questions.

Emails and Keyboarding
 3rd-5th Graders are being taught how to open their emails,  
 delete old emails and compose an email that is kind and 
 purposeful.  Feel free to share your email address with your 
 3-5th grader while supporting them in sending kind and 
 purposeful emails.
 K-2nd Graders are learning keyboarding skills using a 
 program called “Typing Club.”  Using more than their index 
 finger to type a letter is the challenge and they are  
 conquering this with great grit.

Please make sure food, water, dogs & babies stay away from your child’s library books while at home.


